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 Our year has begun and we are off and running into 2012.  We had a 
 great membership drive at Maters this past Friday night.  Chigger 
 Woods was our DJ and he sure kept the floor hopping all night long. 
 Gosh, for most of the night, we felt we were at the beach as the 
 lounge was so crowded.  It was so wonderful to see such a turnout. 
 Thanks go out to all those who were willing to work the membership 
tables and to Patti and Ed Smith for decorating and handling the food.  Everything 
went G-R-E-A-T.  Thanks to all of you who attended and especially to those who re-
joined our club for another year. 
  

We are well into preparations for our Meals on Wheels Benefit on February 11, 2012 
at Ramada.  Edith and MOW still has tickets available for the dinner/dance and for 
dance only.  Please continue to ask for items to place on the bid tables for our Silent 
Auction.  If you need a copy of the letter that MOW wrote, please contact me and I 
will gladly give you a copy.  We will gather on that Saturday morning around 10:00 at 
Ramada to begin our set up.  We will needs lots of help getting ready for that night, 
so if you can spare some time, please stop by, we will put you to work.  If you have 
listened to WPCM at all lately, you already know there is a fun competition going on 
between some of the dancers who will be dancing in our "Dancing With The Stars”. 
They are having so much fun with this and are making it a huge happening in our 
community.  Be sure to bring some extra money to throw out that night to all the 
people who will be dancing to raise money for the elderly in our community. 
  

We have also started making plans for building floats this year.  Yes I did say “floats”. 
Our club was selected to build the float that Dr. Phil Sawyer will be riding on to 
promote the book written by Tom Poland that will give the history of the dance we so 
love.  We are very honored to have been asked to do this for the ACSC.  Mary Gregory 
and Brenda Smith are the chairpersons for this float and they would appreciate all the 
help they can get to make this possible.  We also will be building another float that 
the Burlington Shag Club will enter into competition in the Spring SOS Parade.   Evelyn 
Turner is in charge of our 2nd float.  Doing two (2) floats could possibly be a challenge 
but careful plans have been made so each will have different times for construction. 
Yes we will get all of this done because we are a club that plays together and works 
together. 
  

With many of you being new members, you may not know of the coalition our club 
joined several years ago.  Burlington, Danville, Eno, Winston Salem, Greater Triad and 
Steppin’ Out are the clubs that make up the coalition.  The coalition was formed to 
give members from each club the opportunity to get to know each other better and 
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SUNSHINE  NEWS 

 4 Tommy Fuller 

 4 Mike Gumula 

 4 Rick Wolfe 

 4 John Worley 

 8 Stephanie G. Harris 

 8 Bob White 

 9 Phyllis McCubbins 

 10 Carl Outland 

 11 Ron Wilkerson 

 11 Mike Call 

 12 Kent Bradsher 

 13 Gary Crawford 

 15 Bob Diffenderfer 

 15 Frankie Johnson 

 15 Robert Mitchell 

 15 Van Poteat 

 15 Hal Williams 

 16 Ron Jefferies 

 17 Lee Neese 

 18 Don Miller 

 21 Elaine Mills 

 22 Sandra Moore 

 23 Jim West 

 26 Roy Sonovick 

 27 Barbara Dixon 

 28 Susan Evers 

•Debbie Wolfe’s father passed away on December 26, 2011.  Our 

condolences to Debbie and her family.   

• Gerry Holland’s sister, who is Ron Russ’ mother, had surgery for 

kidney cancer on 12/8/11.  She is doing well. 

•Pam McHone & Linda Maccia’s mother passed away on 1/26.  We 

send our condolences to them and their families. 

•Betty Caviness broke her arm in two places on 1/26.  It is in a cast 

and she is recuperating as comfortably as she can. 

•Jim Parker had a stent put in on 1/27 and is doing well. 

•Shirley Wyatt had tests performed at UNC Medical Center. 

•Kathy Giba’s mother passed away on 1/22.  Our condolences to 

Kathy and her family. 

•Sandra Stuckey had foot surgery on 1/26 and is at home recovering. 

 

If you have information for Sunshine News, please let Edith Loy know 

at her email edithloy@triad.rr.com.   

President’s notes (continued) 

to give each club an opportunity to raise some extra money for their club.  Each 
club agreed to host a "Meet the Area Shag Club Party" once a year at various 
times.  Before each party we will receive a flyer detailing the dates and times and 
places of said parties.  We will share this information with you as it is received.  I 
would like to encourage you to make plans to attend each party as they are 
important and will be lots of fun.  Burlington's area party is our luau in June. Please 
know that the other sister clubs do come out to support our party and we should 
do the same when they have their parties.  It is my hope that prior to each party, 
we will be able to secure transportation to and from the party or at least form 
groups to share rides.  I ask at this time, if there is anyone who may have access to 
a large van or bus to please let us know. 
  
SOS is coming up soon (April 19-29) and so is the annual parade (April 28).  Please 
be making your plans to attend.  We will be getting back with you concerning the 
party after the parade.  Those plans are not finalized at this moment but hopefully 
will be very soon. 
  
Looking forward to a great new year with all of you and know as a member of 
Burlington Shag Club, you should not be bored.  Now go and do well 

SHARING  HELPING  ALWAYS  GIVING 

mailto:edithloy@triad.rr.com




BSC Business Meeting Minutes - 01/20/12 

Members Present: 
Amber Allen Amy Crawford Tommy Graham Kurt Lankford Lee Neese Kim Sellars Stephen Stearns Jim West 

Bill Allred Gary Crawford Mary Gregory Charles Lindley Watt Parker Lorna Shively Sissy Tillman Stephanie West 

Lynda Allred Joe Davis Ronnie Gregory Judy Lindley Carol Pettigrew Martha Shoffner Evelyn Turner Steve Williamson 

Marie Barber Sandy Davis Betty Honeycutt Edith Loy Steve Pettigrew David Sims Chuck Upchurch Debbie Wilson 

Betty Caviness Butch Dowd Pam Hord Jimmy Lynch Penny Rice Brenda Smith Hugh Walker M ike Wilson 

Jake Caviness Doug Foley Ray Jolly Mary Ann Lynch Kathy Richardson    Ed Smith Sheila Walker Sue Wood 

Peggy Childress Judy Gibson Joan Kimbro Dianne Neese Baxter Sellars Patti Smith Teresa Ware Tim Wood 

 

Lee Neese called the meeting to order at 8:02 PM. 

Joan Kimbro welcomed all members and guests to our first meeting of 2012. 

Secretary’s Report:  Lorna Shively stated that we ended 2011 with 290 members.   We currently have new and re-

up members totaling 76 as of today, with 5 of those new since early December.  Please start getting your 

memberships in early.  You can see Lorna after the meeting for application forms and membership cards.  Evelyn 

Turner made a motion to accept the minutes from November as printed and Edith Loy seconded.   All approved.  

Treasurer’s Report:  Amy Crawford stated that we ended 2011 with a balance of $4278.58 and with expenses and 

income, our current balance is $4532.69.  David Sims made a motion to accept the report as given and Ed Smith 

seconded.   All approved.  

Sunshine News:  Gerry Holland's sister and Ron Russ's mother had surgery for kidney cancer 12/8/11, David 

Oakley had neck surgery for a bulging disk 12/14/11, Gail Jordan had colon surgery 12/15/11 and Joe Davis had a 

kidney procedure done 12/16/11.  They are all doing well.  Judy Gibson's mother passed away 12/19/11, Debbie 

Wolfe's father passed away 12/26/11. Our condolences go out to them. 

Bob & Sharon Bason welcomed their 1st grandchild, Dallas, 1/5/12. He weighed 8 lbs. 4oz. and was 21-1/2 in. long. 

Board of Directors:   Edith reported that the Board of Directors held their meeting Jan.4, 2012 at the K&W. The 

meeting started at 6:30. Judy Satterfield is the Chairperson and Joe Davis is the Vice-Chair. Evelyn Turner and 

Edith Loy are also board members and Edith will take the minutes. Judy called the meeting to order and Joe Davis 

was sworn in as a member since he was unable to attend our Christmas party. Judy explained the duties of the 

board which is to be responsible for all legal and liability issues and disciplinary actions of the club's membership.  

We will meet each quarter and the general membership is welcome to attend. Our quarterly meetings will be held 

April 4, July 11, and Oct.3.  Judy adjourned the meeting at 6:40. 

Christmas Party Report:  Edith stated that we had 225 people in attendance and that is was a great party.   The 

food was catered by Hursey’s and it worked out well with everyone being able to enjoy the party.  Edith thanked 

everyone who chaired a committee and all others who worked to make the party a success.   We made $730.00 on 

sweepstakes and 50/50.  A private donation was made to help cover the costs of the party, so the allocation of 

$1500.00 will be returned to the clubs coffers.  

SOS tickets:  Edith has these now.   See her to purchase.   You will need them for Spring Safari.  

MOW tickets:  Edith also has the MOW tickets for the dance ($25.00 now/$30.00 at the door) and the dinner/dance 

tickets for $45.00.  

Birthdays:  Betty Honeycutt announced the January birthdays in Louise’s absence.  

Christmas Cheer report:  Kim Sellars and Joan Kimbro reported that we were able to help 3 families for 

Christmas, spending all but $5.00+ of the $1730.00 raised and allocated by the club.  The families were great and 

really appreciative of our efforts, which included foods, toys, clothes and paying the heating bills for one elderly 

lady.  We had a lot of food donations which helped in giving more to the families.  Joan thanked all who helped with 

the yard sale, coordinated with the families and gift purchasing and wrapping that made this possible.   

New Year’s party:  We had a great party with a big turnout. 

ACSC report:  per Mary Gregory, ASCAP is still being discussed.   We are still covered by the Ramada license, so 

are not in danger of any fines.  ASCAP is not willing to allow SOS to be grandfathered in to the umbrella coverage; 

so many clubs are joining the National Fast Dance Association to gain the ASCAP coverage.  At this time we are 

compliant.  

Re-up Party:  Per Patti Smith, this is being held at Master’s on 1/27/12, starting at 8:00.  Lorna is coordinating the 

applications and membership, so see her if you would like to help.   We asked that you pick up an application form, 

complete it and then go up the stairs nearest the front door.   There will be tables set up to take membership and 

distribute the drink tickets.   Keeping this flow of traffic from left to right should prevent any bottle necks and reduce 

delays.  If you re-up that night, or have rejoined/joined since November 1st, you will be given two drink tickets.  

There are alcohol and beer specials…Master’s will not substitute any drinks that are contracted with BSC for this 

event.  We are having a sports theme again this year.  Wear your favorite team or sport attire.  Sign up before the 

rush next week if you can! 
 



Minutes of the Business Meeting - 1/19/12  (continued) 

 

MOW:  Stephen Stearns reported that this is scheduled for 2/11/12 with the Carolina Breakers as the featured 

entertainment.  Tickets can be purchased at Stearns Ford, Don’s Music or MOW.  He needs more silent auction 

items and help putting out our flyers.  Also, they have open slots for door duty.   Please see Joan to volunteer.  

Evelyn Turner stated that they are having a workshop on 1/25/12 at 6:30 PM at Debbie and Mike Wilson’s cabin to 

work on table decorations.   We will also be doing a beach buggy raffle and she needs help working that table.  

Bring all donations for the silent auction to Joan so that she can catalogue them.  We also need the name and 

address of the donors so that MOW can send them a letter of thanks, which will also be used for the donor’s tax 

purposes.   

MOW set-up:  Jesse Justice stated that he needs help setting up the stages the morning of the 2/11/12 party.  

They will start at 10:30.  Joan also encouraged all others to come out and help with the table and silent auction set 

up, decorations, and whatever needs to be done..  

SOS float:  The first meeting for the float discussion will be held tomorrow morning at 10:00 AM at Edith Loy’s 

house.  Evelyn made a motion to allocate the $700.00 for the expenses for the float.  Brenda Smith seconded.  

Majority approved.  We also need to start getting sponsors for the float.  The cost is $100.00 for two signs, one for 

each side of the float.  There is a $25.00 rider’s fee.   This is the 18th year for the float and the parade theme is 

“Year of the Book”.  If you are interested in being on the competition float, please see Evelyn tonight or tomorrow at 

the meeting.   

SOS ACSC float:   We have also been asked to do a float for ACSC for “The Year Of The Book” with Dr. Phil 

Sawyer being the only rider on that float.  This is a great honor as we were the only club asked to do this.   The first 

meeting to discuss the float will be held at Ronnie and Mary Gregory’s on 1/26/12 at 6:30 PM.   

Luau:  Amy Crawford made a motion to allocate $1500.00 for expenses related to the luau in June.  David Sims 

seconded.   All approved.  

Meet the area shag club:  Steppin’ Out Shag Club’s party will be held sometime in March.   Date to be determined  

Winter Workshop:  This is being held in Hilton Head on 2/24/12 -2/26/12. 

Carolina Women’s Basketball half time show:  Per Joan, Charlie Brown has requested that the BSC be part of 

the shag dance exposition during half time at the 2/19/19 game in Chapel Hill.  The game will begin at 1:30 PM.  

We can have up to 15 couples to dance, so please let Joan know as soon as you can if you want to participate.   

Participation:  Joan reminded the members that we are a very active club and that if we are voting to participate in 

these events, floats, parties, charity events, etc. then we need to be prepared to join in to help bring them to fruition.   

We cannot rely on a small group of folks to continually do the work.   Please come out and get involved with the 

club’s event and help make these events a success.   Many times, you can take projects home with you if you can’t 

make the workshops.  You’ll really enjoy getting to know your fellow members and have a great time too! 

Times-News:  Joan announced that there will be a reporter from the Times-News at the club tonight taking pictures 

and talking to people.  Go out there and have a great time. 

50/50:  Betty Caviness won $109.00. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:57 PM.  

Respectfully submitted by:   Lorna Shively, Secretary.  

SOS Spring Safari is just a few months away and that means it will soon be 
SOS Parade time.  Lots of enthusiastic members have come to our first 2 
meetings.  If you would like to be on the parade committee and join in on 
the fun and the work, please let me know as soon as possible at my email 
eturner003@triad.rr.com.                
 
After the committee has finalized the plans, we will start construction at 
Robert Mitchell’s home and workshop.  If you have never participated on 
the float, you have missed out on a lot of fun with fellow members.  Be a 
part of it - you’ll have a great time! 
 
Thanks, Evelyn Turner 



Re-Up Party 2012 

What a fun night we all had at our Re-Up party on 
January 27th.  With a sports night theme, lots of 
members showed up in their favorite team’s or sports 
star attire.  Of course there was lots of boasting about 
which team was the best, especially between two ACC 
rivalries.  We had delicious snacks and great drink 
specials.  Thanks go to Ed and Patti Smith for 
organizing this special night and to our bartenders Nita 
and Dotty.  Also many thanks to Lorna and those who 
helped her with so many member renewals.      

We take pride in our club being one that is so 
welcoming to our guests and members.  We are a large 
family of shaggers who love to be with each other and 
socialize and dance.  We truly enjoy having a good 
time, sharing hugs, and dancing with lots of different 
folks, and want to make sure all who join us can share 
the good times with us.      ET 



The SOS Cards for 2012 are now available to purchase 

through the shag club for $30.  Please see Edith Loy to get your 

card.  You can contact Edith at edithloy@triad.rr.com.  If you 

wait and purchase them at the beach, they will be $35. 

Christmas Party 2011 
The Christmas party was a great party. We had around 225 people in attendance. The food which was catered by Hursey's 
was very good. I hope we can continue to have our big parties catered so we all have more time to party.  I'd like to thank 
Mike Wilson and Joan Kimbro for handling this for us and making sure everything ran smoothly. 
 
I also want to thank my other committee chairpeople and Michelle Thomas for co-chairing this with me. 
Decorations--Joan, Dianne, Evelyn, and Gail.  Also Lee and Dianne for the use of their garage while we were making the 
table decorations and Rick and Evelyn for the snacks and hotdogs which they served us. 
Door Duty--Kim and Baxter Sellars  50/50 Table - Rick Turner 
Sweepstakes Table--Lorna and CB  Hall of Fame Table & Presentation - Carol Pettigrew 
DJ's--David and Bobby  Mr. & Mrs. Claus - Kent and Caroline Davis 
Shooter Elves--Terry and Nanette  Door Prizes - Teresa Ware 
Loaves and Fishes--Penny and Doug 
If you helped these people in any way, know that your help was greatly appreciated. 
 
The club brought in $260 from the 50/50, and $470 from the 3-way split of the sweepstakes. Because of two private 
donations we were able to have our party without using the $1500 the club allocated.  We are so thankful for the 
donations! 
Lastly, I'd like to thank all the members who brought desserts, help set up the room and stage area Friday night and helped 
clean up Sat. night and Sunday afternoon. With all your efforts, it wasn't a hardship on anyone. Know that you played a 
huge part in us having a successful party. Thank you all. 
     Edith Loy 



Meals On Wheels Benefit 
Silent Auction & Decorating Plans 

 

We will be able to start setting up for the Benefit beginning 
at 10:00 a.m. on Saturday morning of the event.  Lots of 
you have volunteered to help with the Silent Auction and 
decorating.  We appreciate all the help and look forward 
to seeing you there. 

Kurt Lankford 

Bud & Pamela Bateman         Allen Brown 

Rickey McPherson 

Kathy Giba 1 

LaVerne Martin  1 

Jeffrey Winkle 2 

Ann Bare 3 

Jonnie Ellington 3 

Ron Russ 7 

Claudia Pearce 8 

Connie Grissom 9 

Pat Gumula 10 

John Burgess 11 

Cookie Fogleman 11 

Steve Pettigrew 11 

Kimberley Caldwell 13 

Terry Saunders 13 

Allen Duvall 14 

Barbara Parrish 14 

Lucy Duvall 15 

Carol Gammon 15 

Ray Jolly 15 

Mary Gregory 21 

Susie Orrico 26 

Rhonda Parker 26 

Fran Bonkowski 28 

Web McAdams 29 

Shirley Wyatt 30 

Larry Hursey 31 

Gordy Wegwart 31 

Business Meeting 
Friday, Feb 17th 

8:00 p.m. 
Ramada Inn  

Board of Directors Meeting …. 
The Board of Directors held their meeting January 4,2012 at the K&W. The 
meeting started at 6:30. Judy Satterfield is the Chairperson and Joe Davis is 
the Vice-Chair. Evelyn Turner and I, who will be taking minutes, are also board 
members. 
Judy called the meeting to order and Joe Davis was sworn in as a member 
since he was unable to attend our Christmas party. Judy explained the duties 
of the board which is to be responsible for all legal and liability issues and 
disciplinary actions of the club's membership. 
We will meet each quarter and the general membership is welcome to attend. 
Our quarterly meetings will be held April 4, July 11, and Oct.3. 
Judy adjourned the meeting at 6:40.                   Edith Loy 

Mike Call       Lisa Cannady         Susan Cox 

Connie Grissom         Brodie Lambert 

Terry Lassiter          David Pendergraft 

Anita Peterson    Jack Pitts      Emma White 

We are so glad to have you as new members of our 
shag club.  We have a good time and you will too.    

*** A Show You Don’t Want To Miss *** 
Saturday night, February 11th, our guests at the Meals On Wheels Benefit will be treated to very special entertainment 
- a night of stars and pros.  Our stars are Charity Apple, Delilah Tucker, Ray Deal, Bonnie Whitaker, Byron Tucker, 
Sylvia Hatchell, Terry Johnson, and Ronnie Wall.   Our pros are Darrell Gaither, Don Evers, Jodie Peele, Cliff Lester, 
Susan Evers, Will Dallas, Jodie Lester, and Carol Oakley.   Even though our stars will be shagging to some great tunes,  
I have a sneaky suspicion that some of them have a little bit more up their sleeve!  Time will tell.  Don’t miss it and 
definitely don’t leave early!!!!! 



Feb 3 - Gerry Holland 

Feb 10 - Mike Harding 

Feb 17 - David Tuttle 

Feb 24 - Eldridge Meeler 

Mar 2 - Walker Guthrie 

Mar 9 - Brent Lloyd 

Mar 16 - Roy Childress 

Mar 23 - Jim Waye 

Mar 30 - Ron Russ 

Starting Balance 01/01/12 $4,278.58 

 

Income $1,295.00 

Member dues 785.00 

Sale of SOS cards 510.00 

 

Expenses -$1,040.89 

Evelyn Turner (Christmas supplies) 13.06 

DJs Friday nights, 1/6, 1/13, 1/20 200.00 

Lorna Shively (supplies) 15.34 

Storage unit rent 59.50 

Paper Factory (supplies) 11.50 

Office Depot 11.49 

USPS - P O Box 70.00 

ACSC dues 50.00 

SOS cards 510.00 

 

Ending Balance 1/20/12 $4,532.69 

Treasury Report - As Of 1/20/12 
Submitted by Amy Lynn Crawford 

Congratulations 
To Bob & Sharon Bason 

on the birth of their first 

grandchild, Dallas, who 

was born on January 5th.  

*****Mark The Date***** 
March 10, 2012 

Steppin’ Out Shagging 
Shag Club 

“Area” Shag Club Party 
More details will be coming 

50/50 
Drawing 

Each month at our business 
meetings, we have a 50/50 
drawing.  Jesse does a great 
job selling those tickets and 
getting everyone involved.  
Last month, our winner got 
$109 and lots of suggestions 
of how to spend it!  So come 
to the meetings - you will not 
only be able to participate in 
the business of the club, you 
just might be a winner and 
take home a pocket full of 
money.   

Oldies & Beach     920AM WPCM  
 

now Online 
  

Hear the best Beach and Oldies at: 
  

http://media.elon.edu:8000/wpcm.m3u 
  
    Enjoy, Byron 

www.burlingtonshagclub.com 

www.shagdance.com 

www.shagtour.com  

 

http://media.elon.edu:8000/wpcm.m3u
http://www.burlingtonshagclub.com/
http://www.shagdance.com/
http://www.shagtour.com/


Join the fun of a weekend of beach music and shagging at Willow Oak Music Park in Roxboro NC. Enjoy the beauty of the 

spring season with friends and slow down and smell the roses.  

 At the Willow Oak Beach Music Weekend Festival we have built a permanent stage for live bands and a wooden dance 

floor. Bring lawn chairs or a blanket and relax with friends in the open space of an outdoor amphitheater setting. The concert 

area is a well-groomed grass area with good visibility and is convenient to all the action. Various vendors will be on site to 

provide food and other items. You may bring a cooler with your favorite beverage, but absolutely no glass containers will be 

allowed. Coolers will be checked on entrance to grounds.  Area shag clubs may have vendor booths set up or may want to have 

hospitality tents set up to have a gathering place or cookouts for their club members.  Please contact us for vendor information. 

Spaces for party tents are available around perimeter of seating area by reservation.  No tents, umbrellas, or other items that 

would obstruct the view of others will be permitted inside the concert area. 

 For those who prefer to stay overnight at the park, we have about 100 electric hook-up sites and plenty of RV/camping 

non-electric sites available. There is a two day minimum to reserve an electric site. If camping is not your thing---not to worry-- 

hotels are available in Roxboro only 10 minutes away. We will have a shuttle bus running to and from area hotels so you don’t 

need to worry about driving. If you choose to drive, parking is free when you park in the one-day lot, but if you want to park in 

the camping area, and are not camping, there is a $5.00 per day parking fee.  Whether you come for the entire weekend, or one 

day, or just for an evening out, we will try our best to make it an enjoyable experience that you look forward to every year. 

      Mike and Debbie Wilson 

Beach Music 

Weekend Festival 
 

Performance Schedule 
(Subject To Change) 
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Ground Beef & Cabbage 
By Peggy Childress 

1-1/2 lb. lean ground beef 
1 large vidalia onion 
1 medium head of cabbage 
1 tsp. minced garlic 
 
Cook ground beef and onion until browned.  Pour off 
grease if needed.  Mix in garlic.   Shred cabbage and 
put over ground beef.  Cover and cook until cabbage 
is tender.  May have to add a little water to the pot to 
keep steam going to cook the cabbage.   Cook a big 
pan of cornbread and enjoy! 

Newsletter Deadline for March issue 
February 22, 2012 

Please email me any articles you may 
want to be considered for publication. 



Burlington Shag Club 

Burlington Shag Club 

P. O. Box 1174 

Burlington, NC 27216-1174 


